
Rivers SOS OBJECT to Stratford Coal Extension Project No. SSD-4966 

Rivers SOS exists for the protection of the integrity of river systems and water sources 
from the impacts of mining and other extractive industries 
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13th February 2013 
 
To the Director General & Minister 
NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
Major Development Assessment 
GPO  BOX.  39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
Email: Paul.Freeman@planning.nsw.gov.au   Fax: (02) 9228-6466      Phone:  (02) 9228-6587 
information@planning.nsw.gov.au   Fax: (02) 9228-6555  Phone: (02) 9228-6333 
 
Dear Sirs/Madams, 
 
RE: OBJECTION to Stratford Coal Extension Project No SSD-4966 
 
Rivers SOS is writing to lodge our objection to any form of mining or extractive industries in the 
Gloucester-Stroud Valley and request the Stratford Coal project is rejected.   
 
The Gloucester-Stroud valley consists of two major catchment areas:- Manning River to Taree and 
Karuah River to Port Stephens.  Rivers SOS is greatly concerned for the creeks that are to be diverted or 
redirected in the E.I.S. or to be discharged into these gullies or creeks by Stratford Coal.  Ultimately this 
will affect the river systems to Taree and Port Stephens, which is unacceptable. 
 
Rivers SOS has seen from other areas in NSW; the swamps, creeks and rivers impacted by Government 
approved mining (open cut & long wall mining), including mining discharge affects.  We urge the 
Government to cease adding more mining impacted natural water sources to the list.  Therefore the 
Government must start protecting all natural water sources from any form of mining/extractive 
industries. 
 
Rivers SOS believes that the entire bushland area should be excised from any further mining areas due to 
State & Federally listed Endangered, Threatened, Vulnerable Species and be protected for all times, by 
rejecting the mining wildlife surveys as being flawed.  Allowing these protected species to be offset 
elsewhere is inadequate and unacceptable.  The reality of offsetting is the wildlife will be killed.   
 
We look to a positive outcome from the Planning Minister in protecting the Gloucester-Stroud Valley 
from any further impacts of mining and/or extractive industries. 
 
Yours faithfully 

Amanda Albury 
Amanda Albury 
Rivers SOS President/Secretary 
PH: 4997-5979 






